
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 9 OF THE 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) 
 

For consideration by the Council 
of the City of Vaughan 

on March 26, 2024 
 

 
 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 1:01 p.m., on March 6, 2024, in 
the Council Chamber, City Hall and via electronic participation. The following members 
were present at the meeting: 
 
Regional Councillor Mario G. Racco, Chair 
Regional Councillor, Linda Jackson, Deputy Mayor 
Regional Councillor Mario Ferri 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate 
Councillor Adriano Volpentesta 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca 
Councillor Chris Ainsworth 
Councillor Gila Martow 
 
The following items were dealt with: 
 

1. MOVESMART MOBILITY MANAGEMENT STRATEGY 2024 ANNUAL 
REPORT 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 

1) That the recommendations contained in the report of the 
Deputy City Manager, Public Works dated March 6, 2024, be 
approved; 

2) That the comments from the Committee, be received; and 

3) That the presentation by Brenda Bisceglia, Acting Director of 
Transportation and Fleet Management Services and Manager 
of Mobility Management/MoveSmart, and Margie Chung, 
Manager of Traffic Engineering, Transportation and Fleet 
Management Services, and C1, presentation material, be 
received. 

Recommendations 

1. That the 2024 Annual MoveSmart Report, as outlined in Attachment 
1, be received; and 
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2. That the City Clerk forward a copy of this report to York Region, 
York Region’s local Municipalities, York Regional Police, York 
Region District School Board, York Region Catholic School Board, 
Metrolinx, and the Ministry of Transportation. 

 
 

2. URBAN FORESTRY MANAGEMENT PLAN AND WOODLAND 
MANAGEMENT STRATEGY 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 

1) That the recommendations contained in the report of the 
Deputy City Manager, Public Works dated March 6, 2024, be 
approved; 

2) That the comments from the Committee be received; and 

3) That the presentation by Shanon Kalra-Ramjoo, Director of 
Parks, Forestry & Horticulture Operations, and Miles Peart, 
Manager of Urban Forestry, be received. 

Recommendations 

1. That the Urban Forest Management Plan (UFMP) as described in 
Attachment No. 1 be approved; 

2. That the Woodland Management Strategy (WMS) as generally 
described in Attachment No. 2 be approved; 

3. That the Ten-year Operating and Financial Plan as generally 
described in Attachment No. 3 be approved; 

4. That the Five-Year Priority Action Plan as generally described in 
Attachment No.4 be approved; and 

5. That the City Clerk forward a copy of this report to York Region, 
TRCA, York Region District School Board and York Region Catholic 
School Board. 

 
 

3. CEREMONIAL PRESENTATION – TREE CITIES OF THE WORLD 
AWARD 

The City of Vaughan was recognized for receiving the “2023 Tree 
Cities of the World Award” for the third consecutive year. 

 

 

 
The meeting adjourned at 2:52 p.m. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Regional Councillor Mario G. Racco, Chair 

 
 


